NFB of Kansas Board Meeting 03/07/2021

Called to order at 3:01 p.m. by Tom Page

Donna gave a rundown of last month’s minutes because they were not sent out. Tom Page approved them.

Treasurer report by Rob Fuller for January 2021: Total was 323,678.69
As of Friday, March 5, the total was 326,568.47
Approved by Tom Page
Rob and Susie had a discussion over the Shae account 
Susie said we have to write a check to national 
Tom Page said to do it by end of this month

Tom Page said we need to come up with a new Shae contract, a discussion followed. 

Rob Tabor spoke with our agents and they said any quotes would be premature and won’t have one until June when the insurance policy is about to be up. 
Tom Page confirmed that Ricobono recommends getting the sexual assault and harassment policy and that some other states have 

Tom Page started a discussion about the RAIN Survey
Board members should take the survey and sign up for training. 
He took down names of those who have not received the email

Tom Page said we are lacking chapter and division reports and wants to start it at board meetings again. 

Tom Anderson said they will have a life skills instructor at his chapter’s next meeting 

Rob Tabor gave a summary of Washington Seminar 
He said it was a success
We met with all 6 members of Kansas congressional delegation
Congresswoman Davis and Congressman Estis joined the meetings.
Staff attended all other meetings
10-15 participants depending all the call. 
One of the challenges was unpolished presentations because it took place over 2 weeks instead of 2 days 
He suggested a practice session if it is virtual again next year 
Ashley Nybert said it was difficult for those to work to attend due to the expanded schedule and people were unable to take off work.
Rob Tabor said next year he will suggest hybridizing meetings

Tom Page said parents’ rights bill has been introduced and we need to call state senators to tell them to pass bill SB 276.
Tabor said we need a republican rep on the bill so it is bipartisan 

There was a discussion on bell programs 

Susie said she needs president rosters for the website, Donna will send it to her

Tom Page said Advisory committee met and he will post details on home on the range

Tom Page suggested making an upward gift based on Baltimore services 

Susie discussed money for her chapter with Rob Fuller and Tom Page which lead to Tom Page suggested a meeting for chapter treasurers 

Donna said Tom Anderson won the chocolate for submitting articles on time
September 1 is the deadline for the next articles

Tom Anderson said State rehabilitation council is meeting on Friday March 12. 

Next meeting: April 11 at 3 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.
